Department of Energy I
Washington, DC 20585 L3 g

DEC 16 201 “LEETY

The Honorable Joyce L. Connery

Chairman
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board

625 Indiana Avenue NW, Suite 700
Washington, DC 20004

Dear Madam Chair;

Enclosed are the Department of Energy’s (DOE) Office of Environmental Management summary
and supporting report in response to the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board’s (Board) August
3, 2015, letter regarding analyses, controls, and path forward related to postulated flammability
hazards at the Defense Waste Processing Facility (DWPF). The Board requested a report that
addresses: 1) DOE's analysis of interactions between non-safety and safety components in the
melter off-gas system; 2) the adequacy of compensatory measures for the retained hydrogen
Potential Inadequacy of Safety Analysis (PISA); and 3) the path forward for resolving the melter
feed rate, retained hydrogen, and antifoam (lammability PISAs.

To address these issues, Savannah River Remediation performed an assessment to analyze the
interactions between the non-safety and safety components in the melter off-gas system; evaluated
plant data to determine the adequacy of current compensatory measures for the retained hydrogen
PISA; and developed a path forward to resolve the melter feed rate, retained hydrogen, and
antifoam flammability PISAs. The enclosures provide the details of these assessments and the path
forward to resolve the PISAs. In addition, DOE briefed the Board on these topics on October 15,

2015,

I would also like to communicate my appreciation for the staff report provided in your August 3,
20135, letter as well as the additional detail provided during the actual onsite reviews performed by
your staff, These detailed reviews were conducted in a spirit of cooperation, and our subsequent
actions will provide for an enhanced safety posture for DWPF. My staff will continue to inform
your staff of results and schedules associated with the path forward described in the enclosures.

If you have any further questions, please contact me or Mr. James Hutton, Deputy Assistant
Secretary for Safety, Security, and Quality Programs, at (202) 586-5151.

Sincerely,

%MM e /@17,44;{“4:}

Monica C. Regalbuto
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management

Enclosures
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